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Last week we had the pleasure of meeting Syd Owen
from Toowoomba. Syd is the Area Governor looking
after a cluster of clubs in Brisbane. Syd spoke a little
about his life outside Rotary as a professional
photographer having taken on the business from his
father many years ago.

Syd also explained that he took on the Rotary role
from a previously appointed AG due to illness. The
distance between Toowoomba & his new cluster of
clubs has created a barrier to him meeting personally
with the Presidents of the clubs, so it was a privilege
to have him visit us.

Syd explained the function of the Area Governors as
being mentors & points of contact for clubs needing
help/guidance. They arrange a monthly meeting with
the cluster clubs, usually in a locally suitable venue, so
that the club Presidents can become acquainted with
him/her and each other. Syd’s meetings this year had
to be on ZOOM, but nevertheless were very successful.  

It was a pleasure for the club to meet another keen
Rotarian giving his energy & efforts to make the
Rotary ‘machine’ run smoothly.  

Fourteen of us had a unique gathering on Friday night
when Zanthia & Ann-Maree arranged a fellowship
dinner at a Korean Restaurant in the city. The food
revealed to us a typical Korean menu with some of us
showing how clever we were at ‘manning’ the
barbeque. A fun time was had by all. 

Today we toast the Rotary Club of
Chincha - Peru. The club meets at 8:00
PM every Thursday. In March, the club
added to a shelter for vulnerable girls
in the Ica region. The first building
with a 30 resident capacity was built in
2000, but soon the number of girls
living there doubled. In 2018, the club 
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added three new structures costing about $35,000 each. The
project was funded by donations from the Rotary Club of Flawil,
Switzerland, and District 2000, with additional funds raised by
the Chincha club.
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A reminder to all members that these fellowship
events are a great way to get to know other members
more informally, a fact which can enhance the overall
friendship of the club.  

While most of us are focused on the well-being of our
own club, we are fortunate to have some members
who are extending their reach into the wider world of
Rotary. Both Wendy Protheroe & John Leddy have
been invited to be part of selection committees to
nominate Rotarians for particular Rotary International
roles in the District & Zone. While we may not be
interested in reaching wider ourselves, we need to
thank those within our ranks who represent our Club
in such positive ways to enhance the Rotary
experience. Until recently, we had the hard-working
PDG John Kerr who also represented the club in
various district positions. Thank you John!

FROM THE PRESIDENT – BARBARA LEDDY 

QUOTE OF THE WEEK



Last week, the club had the privilege of meeting Syd Owen, the Area Governor
overseeing clubs in Brisbane, who also happens to be a professional photographer.
Syd shared about his personal and professional background, and how he took on the
Rotary role due to a previous AG's illness. Despite the distance between Toowoomba
and his new cluster of clubs, Syd made the effort to visit, making the occasion all the
more special.

Rotary Meeting

14 club members enjoyed a fun-filled evening at a Korean restaurant in the city,
arranged by Zanthia and Ann-Maree. We savored a typical Korean menu and some of
us even showed off our barbeque skills. Fellowship events like these strengthen the
bonds between members in a more relaxed setting.

Fellowship Dinner



Next Meeting

An Invitation to an Evening of Brushing Kindness

CLICK HERE TO VIEW THE FACEBOOK EVENT

Brushing Kindness is a night of frivolity, food,
drinks, raffle prizes and fun in support of a
program that’s working to create a brighter
tomorrow for vulnerable Australians.

This year, Rivercity’s Annual Cocktail Party is
raising funds for Habitat for Humanity Australia's
Brush with Kindness program. The Brush with
Kindness program brings together volunteers to
support vulnerable and marginalised members
of the community by conducting renovations,
minor building repairs and landscaping work at a
variety of locations such as indigenous housing
projects and crisis accommodation utilised by
women and children  escaping domestic
violence or people experiencing homelessness.

As one of our sponsor Rotary Clubs, we wanted
to extend to you and your club members a
special invitation to join us from 7:00pm on
Saturday May 20th 2023 at Can You Keep A
Secret - 619-621 Stanley Street, Woolloongabba
to kick off the party and help support an
amazing cause. Barbara and John, I'd greatly
appreciate it if you could please circulate this
invitation to your club members directly. 

Early Bird Tickets are $115 until the 28th of April,
so grab your friends, family, and club members,
and get in quick to secure an amazing night out,
at a great price.

CLICK HERE TO BUY YOUR TICKETS

https://www.facebook.com/events/912467833326864/?acontext=%7B%22ref%22%3A%2252%22%2C%22action_history%22%3A%22%5B%7B%5C%22surface%5C%22%3A%5C%22share_link%5C%22%2C%5C%22mechanism%5C%22%3A%5C%22share_link%5C%22%2C%5C%22extra_data%5C%22%3A%7B%5C%22invite_link_id%5C%22%3A181920518042941%7D%7D%5D%22%7D
https://www.facebook.com/events/912467833326864/?acontext=%7B%22ref%22%3A%2252%22%2C%22action_history%22%3A%22%5B%7B%5C%22surface%5C%22%3A%5C%22share_link%5C%22%2C%5C%22mechanism%5C%22%3A%5C%22share_link%5C%22%2C%5C%22extra_data%5C%22%3A%7B%5C%22invite_link_id%5C%22%3A181920518042941%7D%7D%5D%22%7D
https://www.trybooking.com/events/landing?eid=1046451


Update on St Jude's: Irene's Thank You Letter

Paul Harris FellowBirthday Lunch

Barbara with her son Nicholas at birthday
lunch at Hellenika restaurant on Thursday.





Circuit Breaker Report

The circuit breaker course has now entered its fourth week and the participants are warming
up to each other and sharing truthfully about their lives.  Independent of the important 
 material we are learning, this is a great support to men who are often reluctant to be honest
and vulnerable.   We are becoming mates.  

We have a growing understanding now of how anger impacts our relationships and how we
can use the strategy of a time out whenever we feel it is getting out of hand.  Relationships can
flourish if both people know they are safe to discuss anything and be truthful without the risk
of angry outbursts. 
 
An example of the value we are experiencing is that one of the participants was unable to
attend a session and made sure he contacted me and made the time to watch the session
with me at a local café.  After going through the 30 minute video teaching session together he
was very honest and self aware of how his anger had demonstrated itself over the week.  We
were able to discuss and apply the strategies of the course in a very real way.   This is great
progress.   

Nearly half way through - there are 6 more sessions to go.

Rotary Nomads Donation for NZ
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https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfXCl_59PYbYidQ8A3Tt0uBSgXGm0wtyUF-C-46lUXt_C_R6w/viewform


RFDS Light the Lanterns

Save the Date

Lock the date 12th June away now.

Share the Date Saver attached among your network of friends. In the past many
members have taken on the task of organising a table. It won't work that way with a
Cocktail Party but please still organise a group if you can. Our target is 120 in
attendance.

Donations for raffles/auctions will be gratefully received. This is a primary avenue to
raise money for St Judes on the night. Please let me know what you can do.

Assist with the staging of the event. We have formed a small organising committee
but will still need assistance particularly on the night. 

To ensure we maintain our standards in 2023 we need your support along the following
lines:



Announcements

St Judes' Cocktail Party Rotary Peace Fellowship

Donation Drive Donations to Rotary Foundation

https://www.rotary.org/en/our-programs/peace-fellowships

